
OCTOBER 2018            THE PALMER MORAVIAN            PAGE  1 

First Words 
 
Some 27 ish years ago, our firstborn, Andrew, spoke his first word. 
 
Many young folks say some form of “da da” or “ ma ma” as first words leap from their lips and 
tears of joy pour from parents smiling faces. 
 
Our Andrew’s first word... 

“ Cookah.” ( ie.   cookie). Can you tell his father( darrell) Enjoys cookies!?   
 
Jesus, in Matthew 4, is noted to say, “humans don’t live on bread alone but by every WORD that 
comes from God’s mouth.”  Words to chew on AND enjoy! In Mark 1, Some of Jesus’ first words 
are recorded - “the time has come. Believe the good news!” 
 
Well, the time has come... for the new pastor to arrive. Here I gladly am! 
 
In the days to come, you will hear good news words from me: hope, joy, compassion, peace, 
prayer, service.... and more. I will be listening to your words too. My 100 year old mother, Dorthy, 
has reminded me, “ The Good Lord gave each of us one mouth and two ears. Let’s do twice as 
much listening!” 
 
Please do note that there is only one of me but many, many of you so as we listen to and get to 
know each other, please use your name while I work on matching smiling, loving faces with 
names who know the meaning of compassion and service. 
 
Thanks much! 
 
Gladly in God’s great grace,  darrell  

 

Thank you so very much to the fine folks of the Palmer Moravian faith community! 
You have blessed me and Christine and our family in a ton of gifts and ways in our 
very first week here with you in shared ministry. We deeply appreciate  the parson-
age home, the flowers, the reception, the food for our pantry, the cake, the chil-

dren's art and song, the T shirt, the cookies, the gift card to Giant, the special music, the photos and the 
warm welcome in Christ Jesus, our Lord!  Your  kind generosity has overwhelmed us with joy and grati-
tude.  God bless you in Great Grace!!! Again, thanks!! - darrell 
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The need for assistance in the US Virgin Islands in 
hurricane relief efforts is ongoing??  The leadership 
of the Moravian Memorial Church & School campus 
will be identifying next steps to receive volunteers 
for their continued restoration effort at the school as 
well as in private homes.  If you would like to join 
one of the teams that form please provide your 
contact information at www.moravianmission.org to 
receive notices about future opportunities or 
contact Jill Kolodziej, Director of Antioch of the 
BWM at jill@moravianmission.org. 

One recent volunteer shared this reflection: "I was 
just so comforted and encouraged, realizing that in 
this experience my heart was joined with people 
who had been strangers (my team included) but 
with whom I am unquestionably bound. My team 
and I have returned home, and we are distanced 
from the restoration efforts underway on St. 
Thomas, but we will continue sharing our experience 
and sending the help we can to our Sisters and 
Brothers as they rebuild."   

CAMP HOPE AVON FUNDRAISER  
 

Patti Miller will be heading the annual AVON 
Fundraiser to benefit Camp Hope.  Watch for Avon 
books to be available in the Gathering Area 
soon!  Avon has gifts, cosmetics, fragrance, jewelry, 
toys, home décor, men’s products, children’s items 
and clothing! Check it out today, and place your 
order with Patti Miller by Sunday, October 21st. 

The Palmer Moravian Church 
family extends our deepest 
Christian sympathy to the 
families and friends of: 
 

Ted Fee, who entered the 
nearer presence of the Lord on 
September 19, 2018. A service 
celebrating Ted’s life was held 
on September 25, 2018 at 
Palmer Moravian Church. 
 

Norman Shafer, who entered 
the nearer presence of the Lord on September 25, 
2018.  A service celebrating Norm’s life was held at 
the church on September 28, 2018. 
 

 

Memorial Gifts: 

In memory of Ted Fee by: 

Doris Geiger, Fran and Jackie Eagle 

 

 

 

OUR NEWEST MEMBER 

Congratulations to Emily (Fischer) and Rob 

Roelandts on the birth of Oscar Robert 

Franklin Roelandts on August 24, 2018 in 

Brussels, Belgium. Oscar’s proud 

grandparents are Rick and Theresa Fischer. 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you so much for the 
beautiful cards for my 90th 
birthday on June 30th. Every-

day more cards poured in, and I was so happy to 
hear from each of you. It was a wonderful way 
to celebrate such a significant day. 

God Bless, 

Shirley Heil 

http://www.moravianmission.org/
mailto:jill@moravianmission.org
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 ‘ALL NEW’ ELECTION DAY  

BAKE SALE  AT CHRIN COMMUNITY CENTER 

         We are taking our Bake Sale on the road! 

NOVEMBER 6 

 7:00 am—7:00 pm 

 
Please help us take this opportunity to raise  funds  for our church. YOU CAN HELP by donating home baked goods of all 

kinds. You can drop off your baked goods on Monday, November 5th  at Chrin Community Center 10 am - 12 noon or at 

church from 9 - 3 p.m. We also need people to help work the sale table from 7 a.m. - 7 p.m.  

Please contact the church  office or Ruth Gonzalez  ruth@palmermoravian.org   or 610-253-2510 

ß      I can bring a baked good 

ß I can volunteer to work the sale table for a two hour shift 

Name:____________________________________________ 

Palmer Moravian Church 

Park Avenue Market 

Hoagie Coupon Fundraiser 
 

Hoagie Coupons are $7.00 each and can be used on any type of 10” hoagie.  

The coupons have an expiration date of one year from purchase.   

 

         Order form and payment are due by Thursday, October 18 

Name: __________________________________   

Phone: _________________ 

Email address: ___________________________ 

Number of Coupons __________ 

Total Amount Due: $__________  

Please make check payable to Palmer Moravian Church. 

Additional forms will be available in the Gathering Area. 

mailto:ruth@palmermoravian.org
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Palmer Moravian Day School News 

 

We are a month into our 35th year at Palmer Moravian Day Care and Nursery School.   
The first month has been busy with the start of new children and parents, as well as the 
teachers settling into their new class of children.  It has been a great transition for all of 
us.  Currently, we have 80 children enrolled this year, 41 daycare children and 39 nursery 
school children.  We only have a few spaces available in our toddler class for child care 
and our other classes are complete. 

 

We have always been very fortunate in having a qualified and dedicated teaching staff at Palmer Moravian 
Day School.  Our teaching staff will consist of Cindy George, Teresa Caswell, Beth Kitzhoffer, Beverly Stocker, 
Pamela Bare, Tiffany Emrey, James Parry and our substitutes Kathy Margeson and Lena Zamataro. We also 
welcomed a new teacher this August, Jiana Donaldson to the Toddler Room. 

 

We have several programs and activities planned already this fall, some old and some new.  All of our classes 
will be attending fieldtrips to Unangst Tree Farm this October to pick pumpkins and experience some fall fun 
with their classmates.  We will also learn about fire safety when the Palmer Fire Department comes to visit 
us during Fire Prevention Month.  In addition, we are looking forward have our traditional Halloween and 
Thanksgiving celebrations in October and November. In December, we will be entertained by Jungle Dave 
with a magic holiday show during a Family Night, and our Christmas parties with a visit from Santa at the end 
of the month.  

  

The Parent Group has continued their fundraising efforts beginning with selling mums from Palmer Nursery. 
If you helped by purchasing a mum or two, we thank you.  We hope to have a Philly Pretzel fundraiser, 
Chocolate’s On Broadway candy sale and a gift card sale in November and December.  

All of our fundraising profits help benefit the children by sponsoring school activities and fieldtrips 
throughout the school year.  

 

Soon we will be preparing for our annual unannounced state inspection this October, so recently we 
purchased new playground mulch for our Playscape to replenish the ground covering. We had several parent 
helpers to help with this job to make the work load easier. 

  

If you know of anyone needing childcare or interested in learning more about the Palmer Moravian Day 
School, please give us a call. We are also on Facebook, so please feel free to check out our page. 

 

Blessings and Happy Fall to all! 

Sincerely, 

Gail Fragassi, Director 
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Our Be The Church Committee has chosen homeless veterans to be our focus for October and November. 
We will be partnering with VALOR for our community outreach project. 
 
Veterans Assisted Living Out Reach VALOR was co-founded as a 501(c)3 in 2012 by Veterans Mark Baylis 
and Tony Cross as an organization for Veterans to help other Veterans navigate through the process of 
recovering and rebuilding. VALOR’s long-term vision is to be able to provide health clinics, more homeless 
shelters, transition homes and recovery sanctuaries for Veterans in need. Until the organization gets the 
support and funding it needs to make these dreams come true, Baylis and his team of committed volunteers 
have been reaching out to Veterans to provide shelter at Paul's House in Kunkletown, PA,  with food, 
supplies and access to healthcare. 
 
VALOR Clinic Foundation provides assistance accessing benefits, and shelter to Veterans with limited or no 
access to care. They also provide Post Traumatic Stress resources to Veterans through their “Veterans 
Unstoppable.” Valor strives to provide nationwide integrated medical care in the future. 
 
Valor’s intent is: 
¶ To help Veterans and their families of all generations deal with their life challenges. 
¶ To meet them where they are, and be flexible with our response in order to meet their needs. 
¶ Provide a Veteran Community aware that someone cares about their challenges and will respond 

effectively with their situation in mind. 
 
 

VALOR—PAUL’S HOUSE 
 

On October 7, Mark Baylis, one of the founders of VALOR will share his work with 
VALOR and local veterans with us during worship. 
As we strive to BE THE CHURCH we can volunteer our time at a local STAND DOWN 
which provides clothes, food, health checks, housing assistance and haircuts. This 
will be held at Safe Harbor on October 27  9:30 a.m.—11:00 a.m. We will help set 
up, distribute food and other items and then help tear down.  
During October you can also bring food items  for Paul’s House from the following 
wish list or donate through Mission of the Month to help homeless veterans. 

 
WISH LIST 

 

¶ Canned fruits and vegetables with pull tabs 

¶ Canned tuna, spam or beef stew with pull tabs 
¶ Peanut butter in plastic jars 

¶ Vegetable or fruit juice 
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1  
Wayne Happel 

2 

Keith Border 

Gary Slawik 

3 
Donald Primrose Jr. 

4 

Luke Bender 

Amy Smith 

5 

Ross Martin 

6 
Lois Greenleaf 

Joan Werner 

Bradley Cherry 

Averi Baurkot 

7 
Stacey Vernon 

8 
Verna Neimiller 

Robert B. George 

Zach Van Nostrand 

9 

Sue Coles 

Kelsi Ann Beahm 

Logan Parkhurst 

10 

Austin Smith 

Barbara Smith 

Deb Troxell  

12 

Susan Van Nostrand 

Greg Spadoni 

Karenna Michaels 

13 

Olivia Kenney 

Genivre Post 

Keri Berger 

14 

George Grube 

Andrew Everett 

Nolan Browne 

15 

Wayne Bertsch 

Krista Beahm 

Wendy Bargoil 

Jessica Martin 

16 

Sarah Miller 

17 

Mark Parisi 

Brent Maczko 

18 

Barbara Barber 

Donald R. Conover 

Sandra Morrisette 

John Dahmer 

19 

Mabel Metzger 

Linda Post 

Todd Cooley 

Mason Nowery 

21 

Aubrey Brown 

22 
Krista Tate 

 23 
Cheryl Kocher 

Brent Darrohn 

24 

Richard Gordon 

Ethan Grube 

Hayden Jamann 

25 
Colin Hershey 

27 
Thomas Strock 

Shannon Connelly 

Rebecca Nowery 

Mason Rego 

28 

Daphne Bartlett 

Carol Lee 

Alyssa Deiter 

Dominick Frinzi, Jr. 

30 

Jake Fagan 

Lilly Zimmerman 

31 
Timothy Wikert 

Julie Kast 

Carol Noel Michaels 

Hunter Hopstetter 

Christian Ed News 

On September 9th we kicked off another 

exciting year of Sunday School! I was very 

excited to be a part of this awesome 

event, as I recently joined the staff here 

at Palmer Moravian and was installed as 

your new Christian Education Director on 

this same Sunday. The following Sunday, 

Sept. 16th, we blessed and installed our 

team of amazing Sunday School teachers. 

I look forward to working with them, and 

all of you as we accompany our children 

on their journey of faith.  

Thank you so much for your warm wel-

come here at Palmer Moravian.  

                                                                                                      

Sincerely, Kathy Sofie 

 

The Congregational Care 
Corps will be sponsoring an 
afternoon worship service on 
Wednesday, October 10 at 
2:00 p.m. We will celebrate 
Holy Communion, hear an 
inspiring message and sing 

some favorite hymns. Come to meet and 
welcome our new pastor, The Rev. Darrell 
Johnson. Following the service we will have 
refreshments and time to visit in the Fireside 
Room. If you would like to attend but are in 
need of transportation please call the church 
office at 610-253-2510. 
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Broadway  

Cabaret  
 

A night of music from Broadway 

performed by the members of the Easton Theatre Co-op 

 

October 20, 2018                         
Doors open 6:30 PM  Performance at 7:00 PM 

Tickets $20 
 

Limited number of tickets available; advance sales only 

Deadline for purchasing tickets is October 14 

Refreshments available for purchase 

Ticket stub redeemable for one free snack 

 
Palmer Moravian Church, 2901 John St., Easton 

For more information or to purchase tickets,  
call the church office (610-253-2510) 

 

 Do you have a card table we could borrow for 

our Cabaret Night Fundraiser on October 20, 

2018? If so, please contact Barb Wolf at 908-

715-3401. 

 

 

 

Everybody loves Yankee Candles, right?   Now you 
can purchase your favorite candles and support 
your church!  The prices are just about the same as 
you pay in the store and the church will receive a 
40% profit from each sale!  We are taking orders 
from October 21st  through November 
11th.  Delivery will be early in December.   Sue Van 
Nostrand will be in the gathering area following 
both services on October 28th and November 4th 
and 11th with brochures you may take home and 
share with your friends and neighbors or even take 
to your workplace.  For your added convenience, 
you will be able to place orders on line using our 
Palmer Moravian code and we will still get credit for 
the sale.  Online orders will be sent directly to the 
address requested.  Christmas shopping doesn’t get 
much easier than that!  It’s also a great way to allow 
family all over the country to participate.  So…treat 
yourself…get some Christmas shopping done…and 
support your church!  Watch your bulletins for more 
information.  Thanks! 

DID SOMEONE SAY PIE? 

For those of you who like to plan early - mark this in your 
calendar.  We are taking orders again this year for Perkins 
pies - just in time for Thanksgiving!  These are the delicious 
Perkins pies - the same one you get at Perkins Restaurants 
- at the same price as you would pay at the restau-
rant!  You can choose from a variety of fruit or cream pies 
and pick them up here at the church.  They will arrive the 
day before Thanksgiving so they are super fresh.  Watch 
the newsletter and Sunday bulletins for dates and order 
forms.  Thanks! 

Mission of the Month for October 

Look for details in coming bulletins and an 

email for more information about October’s 

Mission of the Month. The Congregation, 

along with our Sunday School children, will 

be engaging in a Christmas Project for 

children in need. 

Update on August Mission of the Month… 

Our August Mission of the Month was 

Rebecca’s Pantry and Backpack Pals Raisins. 

We raised $507.88  to help provide pantry 

items and raisins to families and children 

suffering from food insecurity in the our 

community. 
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“Morning Star” Auditions 

 

Name _______________________________________________ Age_________ 

 

Christmas Eve Service(s) available for:    ___4:00 p.m.      ___6:00 p.m.   ___8:00 p.m. 

 

 The best times to audition are:  

  ___ Sunday between worship services 

  ___ Thursday 4:00—4:45 pm 

     

Parent’s Signature ____________________________________ Phone ___________ 

 

Email: ________________________________________________________________ 

Who will be the next “Morning Star”? 
 
Auditions for soloists for the traditional Christmas Eve hymn “Morning Star” will be held 
October  21—November 4. Children ages 9 – 12 who 

 1) sing in the Children’s Choir, OR 

 2) attend Sunday School, OR 

 3) whose parent is a member of Palmer Moravian Church            

             are invited to audition. 

Audition times will be scheduled on an individual basis during the week. Please indicate your interest on the 

form below and return it to the church office or Jan Harke. A copy of the hymn is available on request. 

 

October Music Opportunities 

Sanctuary Singers 

Rehearsals:   

     Thursday, Oct. 4, 7:00 pm 

     Sunday, Oct. 14, 9:50 am 

Worship Participation:   

     Sunday, Oct. 7, 10:30 am  

     Sunday, Oct. 14, 8:45 am 

Hilltop Ringers 

Rehearsals:  

     Oct 7, 14, 21, 11:45 am 

Worship Participation:  

     Oct 28, both services 

Children’s Choir 

Rehearsals:   

     Oct. 4, 11, 25, 4:00 pm 

Worship Participation:  

     Oct. 14, 10:30 am (chimes) 


